
  

HOLIDAY SEASON 2022 NEWSLETTER 

 
Our halls will be decked with boughs of holly! 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT: 

Season's Greetings to all! 

It has been a while since our last newsletter, so I'll 

catch you up on some of what's been going on here at 

the House. 

Welcome to the 

House, Stephanie! 

Sandy Wright, our Office 

Manager of 8 years, resigned 

in early September for 

personal reasons. It is sad to 

have a friend leave. We 

welcome Stephanie 

Mouganis, who has recently 

taken over that position. 

Stephanie has been happily  

meeting members and learning the various duties. Hers 

will be the cheerful voice that you hear when you call 

on weekday mornings. 

The silver in the dining room and library are 

gleaming brightly thanks to Joan Lawlor and Peggy 

Fox. The two spent a number of mornings polishing 

those pieces. Many thanks for that tedious work! 

It was wonderful to have the fourth graders back 

for the fall tours. They are always so excited and 

interested in exploring the House and hearing of its 

history. We want to thank all the teachers and our 

fantastic docents who helped run these visits. It would 

not be possible without their dedication!  

Our September program with Mark Chesnut was 

extremely well attended and received. He was very 

happy to meet with former classmates, neighbors, and 

friends of his late mother's. Eunice would have been 

very pleased with her son’s book signing event. 

 
Our library was the perfect setting for Markôs book 

signing event. It was a huge success: he sold out! We 

thank the Lift Bridge Book Shop for co-sponsoring the 

event.  

New this year will be the Winter Market on 

Sunday, December 4, sponsored by the Village of 

Brockport. We are honored that they have asked us to 

host the event on our lawn, much like Peddlers' 

Market. At this writing they have over 20 vendors 

signed up to face the uncertain weather. For our part, 

we will have chili and apple cider for sale in the 



Carriage House from 11 am–2 pm. We will also open 

up the downstairs of the House from noon–2 pm for 

people to see the lovely holiday decorations. These 

will not be “tours,” but rather a chance to see the 

magnificent rooms in their seasonal finery. We are 

looking for volunteers to help during those hours. 

Please call or email the office. 

Because of those activities, we have moved 

Photos with Santa to Saturday, December 3. Santa 

will be with us by appointment from noon–2 pm. 

Please let us know by phone or email if your family 

would like to join the tradition of festive pictures at the 

Morgan-Manning House. We gladly accept donations 

at all of our events. 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS! 

Mary Lynne Turner, President 

HOLIDAY HAPPENINGS AT THE MORGAN-

MANNING HOUSE: 

ē Photos with Santa, Saturday, December 3, 2022, 

noon to 2 pm. We are very excited to have Santa 

Claus back at the House! Many members of our 

community look forward to the opportunity to have 

their best holiday photos taken with Santa by the 

Library fireplace. Please bring your own camera and 

our volunteers will take pictures of your family in our 

rooms decorated for the Season. 

Reservations are recommended. Please call 

Stephanie at the office (637-3645) or email us at 

morganmanninghouse@gmail.com! A suggested 

donation of $5 to $10 per family is greatly appreciated. 

We look forward to seeing you at the House to start 

this holiday season! 

 
ē We are not able to host Candlelight Christmas this 

year, but you can still do some Christmas outdoor 

shopping at the Morgan-Manning House! The Village 

of Brockport is offering it first Winter Market on 

Sunday, December 4, from 10 am until 4 pm. For 

this occasion, the grounds of our House will be filled 

with a wide variety of vendors selling their arts and 

crafts. What better way to start the holidays than to 

wander on our gorgeous property and find unique 

holiday gifts! This outdoor market will take place no 

matter the weather (except, of course, if we experience 

blizzard conditions, in which case check the Village 

website, www.brockportny.org, Facebook page, and 

the free app, My Brockport Village, for updates). 

 

If you need to warm up as you wander from artist 

to craftsperson, we will have the 1st floor of the House 

open to the public from noon until 2 pm for you to 

soak in the festive Victorian décor. To complete your 

winter market experience, stop by the Carriage House 

from 11 am until 2 pm where you will be able to grab 

some warm cider, popcorn, and hot chili, generously 

provided by The Custom House. The proceeds of this 

food sale will fully benefit the Society! 

As Mary Lynne indicated in her message, we need 

volunteers to help with the food sale in the Carriage 

House and to direct visitors in the House. Feel free 

to call Stephanie or Rozenn for more information, or 

email us. We would love to have you come and spend 

a few hours with us. Such events cannot happen 

without you! 

Do stay in the Village after your time at the 

Morgan-Manning house: the Village’s Holiday of 

Lights Parade that will start at 5 pm. 

At the Market, the Village will be selling 10 

beautiful wooden art objects created by Rochester 

artisan Kurt Caruso made from the South Ave. 

beech tree that was taken down October 2021. Each 

sculpture comes with a certificate of authenticity. 



CURATOR’S CORNER – Thanksgiving holiday is 

here and this time of year is always an excellent 

opportunity to reflect on all the good that we should 

acknowledge in our lives. I will therefore take 

advantage of this newsletter to thank the many people 

whose work is essential to our organization. 

First, I am most grateful for our President and 

Board of Trustees for the chance they have given me 

to develop the new position of curator of the Morgan-

Manning House. Thanks to the help of our dedicated 

volunteers and amazing interns from SUNY 

Brockport, we have had a chance to create many new 

interpretive displays for our public. In particular, the 

Museum Room Committee—Pat Kutz, Peggy Fox, 

Amy Harris, and Kathy Goetz—has spent countless 

hours building the rich and informative exhibit on the 

Morgan Family, located on the House’s 2nd floor. 

 

I also consider myself very fortunate to work with 

some fantastic students from the college. This 

semester, Cassidy M. Wiesmore has not only been 

revamping our public image—social media, website, 

flyer—she has also tested the possibility of organizing 

a murder-mystery soiree at the Morgan-Manning 

House. I can now tell you that our House is perfect to 

host such an event and we hope to offer similar venues 

in the future. I will let Cassidy tell you more about her 

work here: 

 ñHello, my name is Cassidy M Wiesmore. I am an 

Anthropology & Communication double major, and 

this is my fifth year at SUNY Brockport and my last 

semester. My focus for this internship has been on the 

communication between the Morgan-Manning House 

and our Brockport community. I have been updating 

and posting on the Instagram account regularly, and 

have looked into learning basic website design 

through WIX so that I can update the website as well. 

I chose this internship because I loved the idea of 

being able to apply skills and knowledge from both of 

my majors in the same internship, and gain more 

experience in both fields. I enjoy working with Dr. 

Rozenn, museum curator, as she has been amazing in 

helping me decide what to do and encourages me in 

whatever I choose. 

For my final project, I planned and hosted a 

Murder Mystery Party for SUNY Brockport students, 

professors, and friends. The theme of the game was 

chosen to match the Morgan-Manning House, so we 

could use its beauty and history as a part of the story, 

making the game more immersive. It was a great 

success, with positive reviews given to me by all 

attendees. 

 

From left to right: Interns 

Thea (she will officially start in 

the Spring) and Cassidy hard 

at work!  



For those unfamiliar with Murder Mystery 

Parties, it is a social and interactive event. Every guest 

chooses a character from a pre-made list and acts as 

that character for the entirety of the event. Costumes 

and props are highly encouraged and may help 

attendees to 'get in characterô. This game is played in 

3 rounds. In each round the attendees are handed a 

letter with instructions inside, such as which secrets to 

keep and what gossip to share. During Round 2, one of 

the characters is "murdered" and it is then the job of 

the "living" guests to figure out who committed the 

crime!ò 

We cannot say enough that our volunteers are the 

most essential assets of the Society. We simply could 

not function without them! I want to especially 

highlight the recent contributions of Gordy Fox and 

his crew from the Buildings and Ground Committee, 

who have been very active this summer and fall. We 

had mentioned in previous newsletters that our “dear 

old home,” as the Morgan children used to refer to this 

house, is in need of serious repairs—basement 

humidity to control, roof with some sneaky leaks, 

painting of outside woodwork, etc. During the 

pandemic, it has been quite challenging to find 

contractors, but Gordy persevered and secured some 

great artisans. The spire on top of the belvedere is now 

leak-proof. The Solarium and Dining Room outdoor 

woodwork has received fresh coat of paint (see photo 

below). 

 

These past couple of weeks, Al Toal has started fixing, 

painting, and restoring several sections of ceilings in 

the Billiards Room, the Belvedere, and one of the 

Storage Rooms. This last room has proved to be a 

bigger project than expected. Leaks from the roof had 

to be handled before being able to complete the work. 

 

Gordy working on 

the ceiling in one of 

the Storage Rooms. 

Finally, I would like to welcome two new or 

returning volunteers who are currently helping me 

with curatorial and archival matters. Tom Ferra lives 

in Hilton but fell in love with the House when he came 

to visit for Photos with Santa in 2019. He helped me to 

organize the books until we had to close for Covid. He 

is delighted that his work schedule allows him to be 

back at the MMH for a couple of hours each week.  

 

Liz Pearson 

currently works 

full time at 

SUNY Brockport 

and, this Spring,  

will go back to be 

a part-time 

student in 

History. She is 

passionate about 

History and is 

delighted to come 

and spend time 

with our collection of artifacts and manuscripts. We 

wish her good luck with her studies: She has promised 

that she will try to continue coming to the House when 

she can! 

I hope that you too will  find many reasons to be 

thankful as we enter a new holiday season. My very 

best wishes of joy, peace, and happiness for you and 

your loved ones! 

Rozenn Bailleul-LeSuer, Curator 

  



THANK YOU TO: 

¶ Linda Howland, H. Larry & Dorothy Humm, Scott 

& Mary Musselman, and Philip Wagner & James 

Whalen for their donations. 

 

OUR SYMPATHY GOES TO OUR MEMBERS 

AND THEIR FAMILY: 

¶ Christopher Albrecht for the loss of his father; 

¶ Fred McCullough for the loss of his father; 

¶ Lin Schaffer for the loss of her mother; 

¶ Julie Wilson for the loss of her sister. 

We were sad also to learn the passing of Society 

members Shirley Schuff and Margaret “Aunt 

Peggy” Weber. Our condolences to the Schuff and 

Weber families

 

DECEMBER 2022 & JANUARY 2023 CALENDAR 

December 3– Saturday – noon-2 pm – Photos with Santa 

December 4 – Sunday – 10-4 pm – Brockport Winter Market on the grounds of the Morgan-Manning House 

11 am-2 pm: Chili, hot cider, and popcorn available for sale in the Carriage House 

noon-2 pm: The House will be open to enjoy the Christmas decorations 

December 13 – Tuesday – 7 pm – Board Meeting 

December 18-26 – 

December 25 – Sunday – ! 

 

January 1 – Wed – !  

January 10 – Tuesday – 7 pm – Board Meeting 

 

MISSION STATEMENT: 

The Western Monroe Historical Society is committed to educating diverse audiences on the life and times of the Morgan-

Manning house; preserving this Brockport landmark as a historical museum; providing a repository for a collection of 

archival materials and artifacts related to the Morgan family; and extending its legacy. 

 

Western Monroe Historical Society - Morgan Manning House 

151 Main Street, Brockport, NY 14420-1909 

Office Hours Monday-Friday 9:30 am to 1:30 pm  585-637-3645 

www.morganmanninghouse.org     E-mail: morganmanninghouse@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/pages/Western-Monroe-Historical-Society  

mailto:morganmanninghouse@frontiernet.net


 

Western Monroe Historical Society 

Morgan-Manning House 

151 Main Street 

Brockport, NY 14420-1909 
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These fine businesses in the Brockport area are supporters of the Western Monroe Historical Society. We encourage you to patronize 

them. 

 

 

Arjuna Florist and Design Shoppe 

Bittersweet 

Brad's Northside Service 

Brockport Animal Hospital 

Brockport Auxiliary 

Brockport Custom Carpet 

Brockport Optometry - Dr. Raff 

Carriage Place & Antique Co-op 

Coleen’s Kitchen 

Dunn's Furnishings, Inc. 

58 Main BBQ & Brew 

Five Star Bank 

Fowler Funeral Home, Inc. 

Hart Gallery 27 

Hurd Orchards 

Kirby's Farm Market 

Klafehn Heise & Johnson, PLLC 

Lift Bridge Book Shop 

Mahan Discount Liquor & Wine, Inc. 

RE/MAX Titanium, LLC 

Robb Farms 

Salmon Creek Nursery 

Sara's Garden Center 

Strong West – Brockport 

The Victorian Bed & Breakfast 

The White Farm Bed & Breakfast 

Thomas E. Burger Funeral Home 

Trader Shag’s Emporium 

Maxwell Thaney, DDS - Brockport Smiles 

Westside News Inc. 
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